AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

    WORKSHOP MEETING                   
February 27, 2008; 7:00 P.M.


The Workshop Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, Berks County, and PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joseph Hayik at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:
Commission

Joseph Hayik, Chairman

Neal Fisher

Majid Alsayegh

Paul Weller 

Staff
Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stoudt, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer

Mr. Charles Lyon, Amity Township Manager

Kathie Benson, Planning Secretary

Union Township Act 537 Comments

Mr Lyon reported our comments are due to Union Township by February 29, 2008 and he agrees with Arro Consulting comments. Union Township should be certain of their 5 and 10 year buildout participation otherwise we may not be able to give capacity.

Recreation Fee

The recreation board at this time has no comment to adjusting the recreation fee. The commission would like to review the report further and make a fee recommendation at a later date.

Highway Commercial Zoning District-Zoning Amendment

Steve Loomis Amity Township Zoning officer has requested a definition. Mr. Weber will contact him to verify the information.

100% Age Restricted/Continuing Care Community Ordinance Review

Mr. Boland review we have 3 Proposed ordinances to review and possibly recommend to the Board of Supervisors. 

100% Age Restricted

Discussions will need to be held on how much Density the ordinance should allow. Parking requirements were also discussed. 

Commercial Retirement Community

Mr. Bucco spoke saying these types of communities are generally owned by one person, therefore no homeowners association. Generally other then the employees there is no Earned Income Tax only Transfer Taxes when sold. Mr. Bucco invited all to visit another site they have in Shannondale to review that density.

Denise Millard spoke from the audience on behalf of Valley Road residents asking the planning commission to reconsider and not change the density in the LDR district. The citizens in the area are concerned the LDR should stay Low Density.  

The commission agreed to have Mr. Boland and Mr. Weber review the proposed 100% Age Restricted ordinances and insert Continuing Care and allow in the township and make changes as discussed.

Review again March 26,2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson

Planning Commission Secretary
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